
Dear Parents,

As we come to the close of another wonderful school year, I want to take a moment to reflect on
the incredible journey we’ve shared together. This year has been full of growth, challenges, and
achievements, and I am immensely proud of each student, teaching member, and family for their
dedication and resilience.

Our students have demonstrated perseverance, creativity, and kindness, whether in the classroom,
on the sports field, or through extracurricular activities like camps and excursion. It is through
these efforts that we continue to build a strong, supportive, and thriving community.

To our teachers and staff, thank you for your unwavering commitment to nurturing and inspiring
our students. Your passion and dedication are the cornerstone of our success. And to our families,
we appreciate your continuous support, which helps create an environment where every student
can flourish.

As we look ahead to the new year, I encourage everyone to embrace the opportunities for growth
and exploration that lie ahead. Let’s continue to challenge ourselves, support each other, and strive
for excellence in all that we do. As a school motto goes: Do Your Best, Be Your Best!

Wishing you all a restful and joyful holiday season. I look forward to another fantastic year
together!

Academic Excellence
I was extremely proud to find out that two of our past students Gemma Eade and Erica Shaw,
recorded ATAR scores in the top 10% at Notre Dame College this year in 2024. Both were student
leaders of our school and have worked really hard to achieve this result. We congratulate both
Gemma and Erica on their results!

Bus Update for Friday
For those students that catch the school buses, the buses will be running as per our school times
on Friday 20th December. School finishes at 1:30pm on Friday.



Take Care,
Mr B

DECEMBER
Term 4 finishes on Friday 20th December at 1:30pm

JANUARY
Year 1 - Year 6 students commence 29th January 2025

Foundation students commence Thursday 30th January 2025

A new school year is an exciting time for students and families, but it can be a big step –
particularly for those starting Prep or moving to secondary school.

The Department of Education has published a webpage with resources and information to help you
prepare for the new school year.

During the school holidays, please consider reading through the resources, which include:
• tips to help transition between kinder and Prep and primary to secondary school
• what to expect at school
• help with school costs and fees
• health and wellbeing guidance to support children’s mental health.

Please refer to the New year of learning webpage: https://www.vic.gov.au/new-year-learning

Thank you,
Brendan Bicknell

https://www.vic.gov.au/new-year-learning


EQ Award Winners

The following students received their Emotional Intelligence Awards at Assembly on Friday 6th
December and Friday 13th December









Sportz Lab PE Clinics – January 2025
Sportz Lab is excited to announce our January PE Clinics, the perfect way to keep kids active,
engaged, and having fun during the holidays!

Clinic Details:
Dates & Sessions:

Session 1: Monday, 13th January 2025
Session 2: Wednesday, 15th January 2025
Session 3: Monday, 20th January 2025
Session 4: Wednesday, 22nd January 2025

Time: 9:00 AM – 11:30 AM
Cost: $20 per child per session
Who Can Join: Open to all primary school students from the Shepparton area.

What’s Included:
PE games similar to those played at school.
Our Signature "Lab" session, focusing on coordination, balance, and other essential skills.
Sport games such as basketball, cricket, and netball.

Each session runs for 2.5 hours, and students will rotate through all activities, supported by our
team of 4-5 experienced coaches.

How to Book:
To book your child into a session, please email us with the following details:



Child’s name
Parent’s contact number
Child’s year level

Send bookings to sportzlab.shepp@gmail.com

Don’t miss this opportunity for students to stay active, build skills, and have fun in a supportive
environment!

For more information or to stay updated, follow us on Instagram: @sportzlab_.
We look forward to seeing your students at Sportz Lab!

mailto:sportzlab.shepp@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fsportzlab_&data=05%7C02%7CRebecca.White9%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cdfbeec4676fa4e18dc5608dd14d109ea%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638689610250714598%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jh1bYxDBTn32D7ScUDyLEcSkJunBny8H0aQfDT1cMdQ%3D&reserved=0




















Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School Office.
Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School
Please contact the office if you have any queries. You can also
follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps
Email: guthrie.street.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au
Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au
Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944
Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps
Twitter: @guthriestps
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